OFFICIAL NOTIFICATION FOR 

NON-ROUTINE OPERATIONS AND MAINTENANCE

NOTIFICATION DATE- 29 October 2009
PROJECT- The Dalles Dam
RESPONSE DATE- No response required, but comments are always welcome.
Description of the problem- The Project needs to reduce load on the fish units, to about 60%, for 30 minutes on 02 November.  This action is needed to allow installation of the tail logs in Unit 19.  This is similar to previous requests when east end units were taken out of service.  The goal is to reduce turbulence and prevent rocks from getting on the sill before tail logs are installed.  
The East fishway will be in criteria and the west and south fishways will be marginal for that 30 minutes.
Type of outage required- Fish units at reduced load for 30 minutes.
Impact on facility operation- The reduced load on the fish units reduces turbulence and prevents rocks from getting on the sill while tail logs are being installed.
Length of time for repairs- 30 minutes at reduced load starting at 0900 on 02 November.
Expected impacts on fish passage- The East fishway will remain within FPP criteria.  The West and South fishways will be close to FPP criteria.  
The majority (between 85 – 94%) of the fish are using the east fishway, as of 28 October.  Since that fishway will remain within FPP criteria, there are minimal impacts expected to fish passage.

Comments from agencies

Final results- The outage took about an hour.
Please email or call with questions or concerns.
Thank you, 

Tammy

Tammy Mackey

NWP Operations Division Fishery Section

Columbia River Coordination Biologist

541-374-4552 Bonneville Office
503-961-5733 Blackberry

Tammy.m.mackey@usace.army.mil 

